
Annex A         our ref : IA/00503/12 
 
I've often heard it said that a clean sheet driving test is a very rare event. I've done 
several searches online but I've never seen a concrete figure of how often this 
happens in the DSA practical driving test for manual cars. I was wondering if there 
was data on this and what the chances of this occurring are? 
 
Clarification received - Could I have the percentage pass across all attempts for 
zero minors (as opposed to just the first attempt) for Inverness (and nationally if 
possible) for this year (or last year if this year isn't available) and also since records 
began? 
 
Please find at Annex B a report providing statistics for tests conducted nationally and at 
Inverness (Cradlehall Business Park) Driving Test Centre. Statistics are provided for the 
last financial year (1 April 2011 to 31 March 2012) alongside statistics covering the entire 
period 1 April 2004 to 31 March 2012. 
 
In interpreting the report, you may find the following supporting information helpful. 
 

1) The information in this report shows where no driver faults have been marked 
but the driver may have failed on a serious or dangerous fault. 

 
2) The attempts count used in this report will include pass, fail and no results and 

may also include other categories apart from car where that category of test was 
taken prior to a car test. 

 
3) The number of attempts is based on the driver number. If a driver changes their 

driver number (e.g. due to name change, loss of licence, etc.) the count of 
attempts will start again on the new driver number. 

 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are 
free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-
commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in 
current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK 
without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, 
for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
holder.  
 
Most documents supplied by the Driving Standards Agency will be protected by 
Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open 
Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-
licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 
information please see The National Archives website -
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-
framework.htm .  
 
Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about 
obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s 
website at www.ipo.gov.uk. 
 
 


